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Introduction  
The RAF Wickenby Memorial 

Collection was originally set 

up by Julia Mills & Philip 

Swan during the 1990s 

when as owners of the air-

field at that time they no-

ticed a great deal of interest 

being shown in its history.  

After they left Wickenby the 

current volunteers took over 

the day to day running of 

the Wickenby Museum, the 

website and became the 

custodians of the Wickenby 

Register Archive.  The Col-

lection is run by Volunteers 

and funded totally through 

donations, should you wish 

to make a donation this can 

be done by cheque payable 

to ñWickenby Memorial Mu-

seumò. 

We are always on the look 

out for new artefacts for 

the Museum and docu-

ments and photographs 

for inclusion in the Ar-

chive, if you have any-

thing suitable this can 

either be donated or 

loaned and we would be 

pleased to discuss this 

with you.  

This is our first Newsletter 

and we would like to hear 

what you think of it par-

ticularly if you have any 

ideas about what you 

would like to see and we  

would also be pleased to 

receive your contributions 

for inclusion.   

If you know anyone who 

would like to receive this 

Newsletter please let us 

have their details, to help 

to keep costs to a mini-

mum we would prefer to 

send Newsletters by email 

but we can send by post if 

necessary.  The Newslet-

ter will also be available 

to view on our website.  

Our contact details are on 

the back page.  

 

DID YOU KNOW?  

During normal cruising speed, the Avro 

Lancasterôs four Merlin engines took in 

eight tons of air every minute.  

The Watch Office 

at Wickenby  
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2011 at Wickenby  
 

Trip to Holland  

On 16 April the Volunteers attended an 

event in Ouddorp, Holland to unveil an 

information board in remembrance of 

the Crew of 12 Squadron Lancaster 

ND410 which crashed in Lake Grevel-

ingen on the night of 19/20 February 

1944 on ops to Leipzig with all lives 

lost.  The event which was organised 

by the local Historical Group WO2GO 

was attended by many local people, 

family members of the crew and cur-

rent serving members of 12 Squadron.  

 

 

The Information Board 

at the side of Lake 

Grevelingen in Holland  

Project Propeller  

This event was held at Wickenby for 

the first time in June 2011.  The 

Airfield  hosted around 170 Veterans 

who had served all over the world 

and flown in Lancasters, Welling-

tons, Spitfires and Liberators to 

name but a few.  These men along 

with women from the Air Transport 

Auxiliary had been flown into Wick-

enby from all parts of the country by  

a squadron of private pilots. As well 

as visiting the Museum they enjoyed 

a buffet lunch, were entertained by 

the Heckmondwike Grammar School 

Big Band and saw a flypast from the 

BBMF & the Red Arrows before be-

ing flown home.

Project Propeller 2011 

at Wickenby  

Wings & Wheels 2011  

The weekend of 18/19 June 2011 

saw the Airfieldôs annual Wickenby 

Wings & Wheels event but unfortu-

nately the weather was not too kind 

to us this year.  However the event 

was still a great success with many 

Vintage Vehicles turning up for the 

show.  Unfortunately due to the low 

cloud there were few flying visitors.  

Those who braved the weather 

were still able to enjoy the flying 

displays and trade stalls and in the 

evening a 40ôs themed event with 

entertainment from the Waddington 

Band and Moggyôs 40ôs Disco was 

held in the marquee raising over 

£1,000 for charity.  

The Sbach 300 at 

Wickenby Wings & 

Wheels 2011  
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2011 at Wickenby continued  
DH2 to the Somme  

Wickenbyôs DH2 WWI biplane took 

to the skies in November to attend 

Remembrance Day celebrations in 

Northern France on 11 November.  

The object of the trip was to drop 

poppies at the 11am Service at Thi-

epval Memorial followed by a flypast 

at Ligny Thilloy at 3pm where a 

memorial was being unveiled to the 

first British WWI Flying Ace Major 

Lanoe Hawker VC DSO of 24 Squad-

ron who was shot down in his DH2 

on 23 November 1916.  Due to ex-

treme weather conditions on the 

11th things did not quite go to plan 

but the flypasts were completed on 

the 12th.  

Wickenbyôs DH2  

Biplane  

Poppy Laying  

Tim Brett & Anne Law who acted as 

ground crew for the DH2 to the Somme 

trip took advantage of a bit of spare time 

to lay poppies on a few of the graves of 

Wickenby crews who are buried in the 

area.  These included the graves of Sgt JP 

Boddington, LAC CS Burt, Sgt HK Norton, 

P/O KA Underwood, F/Sgt HJ Heavener & 

Sgt GH Beevers.  

In addition to the above events we have also hosted visits from a local Junior 

School, a local Scout Group and the local branch of the Western Front Association 

as well as a number of Wickenby Veterans and their families from both the UK 

and abroad.  

We are looking forward to a busy year in 2012.  

DID YOU KNOW?  

Bomber Command flew a total of 

389,809 sorties and lost 8,655 aircraft 

during WWII.  

Tim & Anne Laying 

poppies on the graves 

of a 12 Squadron crew  
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2012 Diary  
June  

16/17 ð Wickenby Wings & 

Wheels  

September  

Memorial Service (date to 

be announced)  

70th Anniversary Celebra-

tions (date to be an-

nounced)  

November  

11ð Remembrance Day 

Service at the Icarus Me-

morial (time to be an-

nounced)  

Visit England Award  

The RAF Wickenby Memorial 

Collection has been awarded 

the Visit England Rose as 

part of the English Tourist 

Board Place of Interest Qual-

ity Assurance Scheme.  

We were put forward for this 

award by Lincolnshire Avia-

tion Heritage and a secret 

visitor then came along to  

assess us and gave us 

good marks for presenta-

tion, displays, visitor in-

formation and good cura-

torial standards, also 

complementing our web-

site and the Watch Office 

Tea Room.  

Phil Bonner from Lincoln-

shire Aviation Heritage  

came along to Wickenby to 

present the plaque which 

will now have pride of place 

at the entrance to the 

Watch Office.   

This is a biannual award 

which we will need to reap-

ply for in 2013.  

Left to Right  

Anne Law (RAF Wickenby Memorial Collection), Phil Bonner 

(Lincolnshire Aviation Heritage) & Shirley Green (Watch Office 

Tea Room)  

DID YOU KNOW?  

The total weight of bombs dropped by 

Bomber Command on Germany 

amounted to 988,381 tons.  


